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Administration 

• FY 2021-2022 Closeout for the Overall Work Program (OWP) was completed. 
• The annual audit for the LTC is being initiated. 
• The triennial audit for transit for the past two cycles is being initiated. 
• Staff continues to attend the CalSTA (California State Transportation Agency) meetings on 

Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) implementation – nothing new to report at this 
time. 

 
Projects/Programs 

• Memorandum of Understand (MOU) funds: Staff is meeting in early September with Kern 
Council of Governments (COG) staff to provide introductions and establish new relationships 
prior to inviting Commissioners to participate in a discussion regarding MOU funds. 

• State Route (SR) 120 access: Staff met with Yosemite National Park staff in late August to 
discuss access concerns on SR 120. The Park Service was unavailable for the September LTC 
meeting but will present at a future meeting and hold a public meeting in Lee Vining in October. 
LTC staff and Mono County Economic Development Department staff are assisting with the 
logistics. 

• Reds Meadow Road update: The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) was unavailable for 
the September LTC meeting to provide an update on the Reds Meadow Road project and will 
present at a future meeting. 

• West Walker River Parkway project: The County was not awarded a grant it applied for earlier 
in the year to construct recreation features on these County-owned lands to the south of 
Walker. Staff efforts will refocus on completing the West Walker River Parkway Plan with 
technical assistance through a grant from the National Park Service. 

 
Please contact Haislip Hayes for questions about Town of Mammoth Lakes projects at 760-965-3652 or 
hhayes@townofmammothlakes.ca.gov.  
 
For questions about Mono County projects and/or administration, please contact Wendy Sugimura at 
760-924-1814 or wsugimura@mono.ca.gov to be directed to the appropriate staff. 
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